
China’s new high-speed train debuts

China’s next generation bullet train “Fuxing” debuted on the Beijing-Shanghai
line on Monday.

A CR400AF model departed Beijing South Railway Station at 11:05 a.m. for
Shanghai. At the same time, the CR400BF model left Shanghai Hongqiao Railway
Station for Beijing.

The new bullet trains, also known as electric multiple units (EMU),boast top
speeds of 400 kilometers an hour and a consistent speed of 350 kilometers an
hour.

The train was designed and manufactured by China.

The train includes a sophisticated monitoring system that constantly checks
its performance and automatically slows the train in case of emergencies or
abnormal conditions.

Thanks to a remote data-transmission system, a control center will be able to
monitor the train in real time.

Lu Dongfu, general manager of China Railway Corp., operator of the new train,
said “Fuxing” (rejuvenation), underpins the unique role that high-speed
railway has played in China’s economic and social development.

Previous bullet trains featured the characters “Hexiehao” (harmony), on the
exterior of each train.

China has the world’s longest railway network, 22,000 kilometers by the end
of 2016, about 60 percent of the world’s total.

Beijing-Shanghai railway line is China’s busiest route, used by 50,5000
passengers daily.

Xi: “One country, two systems” the
best arrangement for HK

Chinese President Xi Jinping on Monday praised the “one country, two systems”
as the best institutional arrangement to maintain Hong Kong’s long-term
prosperity and stability, citing progress made since its return to the
motherland in 1997.

Xi, also general secretary of the Communist Party of China Central Committee,
made the remarks when visiting an exhibition at the National Museum in
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Beijing profiling the achievements in Hong Kong over the past 20 years.

Xi urges coordinated efforts to deepen
overall reform

Chinese President Xi Jinping on Monday called for more coordinated efforts to
carry out reforms and review all existing major reform programs.

Xi, who is also general secretary of the Communist Party of China (CPC)
Central Committee and chairman of the Central Military Commission, made the
remarks at the 36th meeting of the Central Leading Group for Deepening
Overall Reform, which he heads.

All departments and localities should be devoted to delivering reforms and
should ensure all results are reviewed, according to a statement released
after the meeting.

The group called for timely corrections to problems uncovered during
inspections and any lax implementation of reforms should be addressed.

Departments and authorities should track reform implementation and assess
overall outcomes, the statement said.

The meeting saw the passing of guidelines and plans including a pilot plan on
establishing Qilian Mountains National Park, measures to improve people’s
lives and a system to supervise natural resource exploitation.

The leading group stressed that mixed-ownership reform of state-owned
enterprises (SOE) is important to overall SOE reform, vowing to complete the
mixed-ownership reform by the end of this year.

Emphasizing the important roles of Chinese enterprises overseas and outbound
investment in maintaining the security of China’s overseas interests, the
group called for improved supervision and regulation of overseas investment.

It was decided at the meeting that China would open wider to foreign
investors and continue innovation-driven development following two years of
effective practice in free trade zones in Guangdong, Tianjin and Fujian.
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Payment by phone available on Beijing
Subway

Commuters in Beijing are now able to use their mobile devices to access the
Beijing Subway, reports the Beijing Youth Daily.

The phone payment program was started by Beijing Subway and bjsuperpass.com.
The pilot system is currently being tested on the Fangshan Line on the
Beijing Subway.

Online charging is also available for the phone payment system through an
app, meaning riders won’t need to go to physical charging centers.

Nearly 160 different models of mobile phones are able to use the payment
service. However, iPhones users are still not able to use the system.

The system also provides an overdraft, similar to the existing IC card
system.

Payments can be made without the use of the internet. Mobile devices will
have to be activated to make payments.

China starts emergency response for
flood-stricken Hunan

China issued a grade-IV emergency response on Monday following rain, storms
and flooding across central China’s Hunan Province, which have left six dead
and one missing.

The Ministry of Civil Affairs and China National Commission for Disaster
Reduction have sent teams to assist in disaster-hit areas.

Since June 22, Hunan has been battered by rain and floods.

By 8 a.m. Monday, six people had died, another one remained missing, and
11,000 had been evacuated to safer places, according to local government.

The disaster also damaged about 40,000 houses, and caused 3.27 billion yuan
(479.3 million U.S. dollars) in direct economic losses.

A grade-IV response, the lowest in China’s emergency response system,
requires a 24-hour alert, daily damage reports, and the allocation of money
and relief materials within 48 hours.
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Local disaster response and civil affairs authorities has allocated six
million yuan to the disaster relief fund since the heavy rain and floods
began.


